
BILL TEXT: 
 
  

                STATE OF NEW YORK 
        
________________________________________________________________________ 
  
                                          5739 
  
                               2007-2008 Regular Sessions 
  

                   IN ASSEMBLY 
  
                                    February 23, 2007 
                                       ___________ 
  
        Introduced by M. of A. ABBATE -- read once and referred to the 
Committee 
          on Governmental Employees 
  
        AN ACT to amend the civil service law, in relation to the appointment 
of 
          correction  officers  of  any  rank  who  have performed 
investigative 
          duties for eighteen months to the position of  detective  or  
investi- 
          gator 
  
          The  People of the State of New York, represented in Senate and 
Assem- 
        bly, do enact as follows: 
  
     1    Section 1. Paragraph (c) of subdivision 4 of section 58 of  the  
civil 
     2  service law, as amended by chapter 612 of the laws of 1998, 
subparagraph 
     3  (i) as amended by chapter 627 of the laws of 1999, is amended to read 
as 
     4  follows: 
     5    (c)  (i)  Legislative findings and declaration. The legislature 
hereby 
     6  finds and declares that it  is  frequently  impracticable  to  
ascertain 
     7  fitness  for  the positions of detective and investigator within 
various 
     8  police or sheriffs departments around the state by means  of  a  
compet- 
     9  itive  examination  due  to the unique nature of the duties assigned 
and 
    10  the intangible personal qualities needed to  perform  such  duties.  
The 
    11  legislature  further  finds  that competitive examination has never 
been 
    12  employed in many police, correction or sheriffs departments,  to  
ascer- 



    13  tain fitness for the positions of detective and investigator within 
such 
    14  police, correction or sheriffs departments; such fitness has always 
been 
    15  determined  by  evaluation of the capabilities of an individual (who 
has 
    16  in any case received permanent appointment to  the  position  of  
police 
    17  officer, correction officer or deputy sheriff) by supervisory 
personnel. 
    18  The  legislature  further  finds  that  an individual who performs in 
an 
    19  investigatory position in a  manner  sufficiently  satisfactory  to  
the 
    20  appropriate supervisors to hold such an assignment for a period of 
eigh- 
    21  teen  months,  has demonstrated fitness for the position of detective 
or 
    22  investigator within such police, correction or  sheriffs  department  
at 
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     1  least  as sufficiently as could be ascertained by means of a 
competitive 
     2  examination. 
     3    (ii)  In  any jurisdiction, other than a city with a population of 
one 
     4  million or more, which does not administer examinations for  
designation 
     5  to  detective  or  investigator,  any  person who has received 
permanent 
     6  appointment to the position of police officer, correction officer of 
any 
     7  rank or deputy sheriff and is temporarily assigned to perform the 
duties 
     8  of detective or investigator shall,  whenever  such  assignment  to  
the 
     9  duties of a detective or investigator exceeds eighteen months, be 
perma- 
    10  nently designated as a detective or investigator and receive the 
compen- 
    11  sation ordinarily paid to persons in such designation. 
    12    (iii)  Nothing  contained in subparagraph (ii) of this paragraph 
shall 
    13  be construed to limit any jurisdiction's ability to administer  
examina- 
    14  tions  for  appointment  to the positions of detective and 
investigator, 
    15  provided however that any person temporarily  assigned  to  perform  
the 



    16  duties of detective or investigator within the period commencing 
Septem- 
    17  ber  twenty-third,  nineteen  hundred ninety-three through and 
including 
    18  the date upon which this paragraph shall have become a law and  who  
has 
    19  not  been designated as a detective or investigator and who has not 
been 
    20  subject to an examination for which there is a certified eligible  
list, 
    21  shall  be permanently designated as a detective or investigator 
whenever 
    22  such assignment to the duties of detective or investigator exceeds 
eigh- 
    23  teen months. 
    24    (iv) Detectives and investigators designated since  September  
twenty- 
    25  third,  nineteen  hundred  ninety  and  prior to February twenty-
fourth, 
    26  nineteen hundred ninety-five by any state, county, town, village or 
city 
    27  (other than a city with a population of one  million  or  more)  
police, 
    28  correction  or  sheriffs  department, pursuant to the provisions of 
this 
    29  paragraph in effect during such period, who continue to  serve  in  
such 
    30  positions,  shall  retain their detective or investigator status 
without 
    31  any right to retroactive financial entitlement. 
    32    § 2. Section 59-a of the civil service law, as amended by chapter  
627 
    33  of the laws of 1999, is amended to read as follows: 
    34    §  59-a.  Placement  of  detectives  and  investigators  in 
classified 
    35  service.  1. The legislature hereby finds and declares that the  
contin- 
    36  ued,  uninterrupted,  adequate  and efficient operation of detective 
and 
    37  investigative units in local police, correction or sheriffs  
departments 
    38  is  necessary  for the general welfare of the people; that such 
adequate 
    39  operation involves and requires personnel with highly specialized 
abili- 
    40  ty, skill, training, and knowledge; that local civil service 
commissions 
    41  may decide to classify such positions where they  constitute  bona  
fide 
    42  civil  service positions as evidenced by factors including enhanced 
pay, 
    43  benefits, and dignity of position; that  while  competitive  
examination 
    44  has been deemed practicable for certain detective and investigator 
posi- 
    45  tions, to require such examination for valid appointment of current 
long 



    46  standing  employees  would irreparably disorganize detective or 
investi- 
    47  gative operations, endanger the public safety, interrupt the  
continuity 
    48  and effective performance of important investigatory operations. 
    49    2. Notwithstanding the provisions of this chapter or any provisions 
to 
    50  the  contrary  contained  in  any  general,  special, or local laws, 
any 
    51  person holding a permanent competitive class  appointment  as  a  
police 
    52  officer,  correction  officer  of any rank or deputy sheriff in a 
police 
    53  force, police department, department of correctional services  or  
sher- 
    54  iffs department in a jurisdiction other than a city with a population 
of 
    55  one  million  or  more,  who  was serving in a detective or 
investigator 
    56  capacity, as designated by such police force, police department, 
depart- 
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     1  ment of correctional services or sheriffs department, on the  date  
such 
     2  position  was  classified  by  the local civil service commission 
having 
     3  jurisdiction and for at least eighteen months immediately preceding 
such 
     4  date,  shall  receive a permanent appointment to a detective or 
investi- 
     5  gator position, in such title as may be properly classified by the 
local 
     6  civil service commission having jurisdiction, without  further  
examina- 
     7  tion  or  qualifications and shall have all the rights and privileges 
of 
     8  the jurisdictional class to which such position may be allocated. 
     9    § 3. This act shall take effect immediately. 
 


